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March 19, 2019


The Honorable Rod Dembowski
Chair, King County Council
Room 1200
C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Dembowksi,

This letter transmits an ordinance authorizing the County Executive to execute an  interlocal agreement creating the South King Housing and Homelessness Partners (SKHHP). SKHHP represents a collaboration between King County and the cities of Auburn, Burien, Covington, Des Moines, Federal Way, Kent, Normandy Park, Renton and Tukwila. 

This interlocal agreement establishes an ongoing and sustainable framework to cooperatively formulate affordable housing policies and foster efforts among the partners to preserve and provide affordable housing, in ways that address the unique needs of South King County.

The transmittal of this agreement reflects more than three years of research, planning, and coordination between King County, the South King County cities, and committed community stakeholders. A staff work group met monthly to develop a proposed interlocal agreement and budget. South King County elected officials convened three times to review and discuss how this interlocal agreement could benefit their cities.

As we work to tackle the challenges of homelessness and the extreme shortage of affordable housing across our region, we have come to understand and appreciate the importance of bringing partners together to maximize our resources and achieve the best results from our combined efforts. I believe this interlocal agreement complements those efforts.  

The agreement furthers the King County Strategic Plan’s goal to increase access to quality housing that is affordable to all, and specifically to making homelessness rare, brief and one-time; providing targeted affordable housing resources to communities and individuals that meet their specific needs; and seeking innovative partnerships to expand the supply and funding of affordable housing. The interlocal agreement also aligns with the Equity and Social Justice Initiative core value of preventing homelessness and providing opportunities for all people to thrive and achieve their full potential. 
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I look forward to working with the members of the County Council as we continue to explore innovative and collaborative partnerships to address the crisis of homelessness and ensuring  affordable housing is in reach for all of our residents. 

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Leo Flor, Director, Department of Community and Human Services, at 206-477-4384.

Sincerely,



Dow Constantine
King County Executive
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